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The District 22-C Voice   

  Reminders and Activities of District 22-C      
Information obtained by PDG Sandi Halterman by way of Club newsletters, facebook, websites and activities of the District.  Distribution to Club Presidents and 

Secretaries as reminders and to distribute to Club members for information on other District 22-C Clubs and Multiple District activities.                                         

                                             
                                            October 20, 2016 

 

 

                                                        The Club Secretary Corner                 

 

 

SECRETARIEs - Club Membership Report, LCI Activities Report and D22-C 5-Star Award reports 

are due by the last day of each month.   You do not have to wait to the last day of the month to do these 

reports.   

                                                               Reports includes   

LCI Membership  

LCI Activities  

      District 22-C Activities (5-Star Award Program) District 5-Star Award runs from May-April.    

                                                                      Send to:  

CS Mary Dehart       - mdhart41@gmail.com 

DG Steve Borsh       -  fandsborsh@Comcast.net  

FVDG Carl Vettel    - carljan2006@verizon.net  

SVDG Andrea Cumberland – lionandrea66@gmail.com 

LCI Membership Report is sent to PDG Dee Hawkins - dee22c@gmail.com 

 

                                                           Your Zone Chair:   

Region 1, Zone 1 – Douglas Sherwood, dougsherwood@verizon.net 

Region 1, Zone 2 – PDG Bill and Julie Thomas, billysbarn@gmail.com 

Region 2, Zone 1 – Kenneth Wenzel, ken.j.wenzel@gmail.com 

Region 2, Zone 2 – Lee Wilson, lerwilson@aol.com 

Region 3, Zone 1 – Dollye Cooper, cooper_dlc@verizon.net    

                                                          (note: it’s underscore between cooper and dlc) 

Region 3, Zone 2 - Charles Spadone, spadonecharles @aol.com 

NEW!!  – DG Steve has asked the following Zone Chair’s to cover the following clubs in                                

Region 4, Zone 1:   ZC Charlie Spadone (Upper Marlboro and Waldorf LC’s) 

                                 ZC George Kirby (Brandywine, Calvert County and LaPlata LC’s) 

Region 4, Zone 2 – George Kirby, georgekirby_97@yahoo.com  

                                                          (note: it’s underscore between Kirby and 97)                                                                               
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Sending prayers  to the Laurel Lions Club on the passing of Lion Donald Ault who joined the Laurel lions 

on October 1, 1975. 

Condolences to the International Lions Clubs Family and Friends of Past International Director (PID)            

Wayne Davis who passed away on October 19, 2016.  Many of our District 22-C lions will remember him at the 

National Memorial Day Parade.  PID Wayne was from Stephens City, Virginia and was elected International 

Director at the 90th International Convention in Chicago, Illinois, July 2-6, 2007.  He was a member of the  

Winchester-Shawnee Lions Club (District 24-A) since 1974.  PID Wayne and his wife Marge (who passed last 

month) will be missed by many. 

                                                                               

 

       Our newest members to District 22-C from October 10th to October 20, 2016    

Damascus    Neville Levi  Sponsor Marcia Holpuch                                                          

Laytonsville    Betty Putkovich Sponsor Kenneth Putkovich                               

Silver Spring Leisure World  Douglas Kiessling Sponsor Maxine Hooker 

 to Lion Warren Derrick of the Sandy Spring Lions on receiving a Life Membership from 

Lions Clubs International presented to him by District Governor Steve Borsh on October 12, 2016.   

                                                                      

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=0ahUKEwjzmunEwenPAhWMPz4KHfcpDIQQjRwIBw&url=https://www.pinterest.com/pin/488640628302179619/&psig=AFQjCNFNMWljY00-UlE5heYrth_U5Y1Yew&ust=1477057340904193
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiYv-6w5tjPAhVDPD4KHTODAIQQjRwIBw&url=https://in.pinterest.com/pin/527976756296736944/&psig=AFQjCNHANuvZJAg3UyCSw2wVZRavgKGziA&ust=1476482944947465
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Also Congratulations to Sandy Spring Lions Club PDGs Bill Thomas and Don Beeson on their 50 and 30 

years of service recognized at their District Governor’s visit October 12, 2016. 

 

District Website Information 
 

Zone Chair Ken Wenzel, Bowie Lions Club, has been updating the District 22-C website and has the following 

information to share: 

 

 The page order in the left column has been re-ordered. 

 The welcome page now has the DG, pin/logo and the pin/logo for the IP. Some minor style changes. 

 The calendar page now uses the LCI website calendaring programs. Events will drop off the calendar 

once they have occurred. There is also the ability to attach flyers to the calendar events, so if you have a 

district level event or an event that would be of interest to the entire district and have a flyer let me know 

and I can add it. Please don't send club fundraisers or service activities right now, I don't want the 

calendar to get too long to scroll through.   

 The message from the Governor has been updated.  

 The E-Newsletter page has been updated.  It now contains links to the various newsletters.  I published 

what I had in my email and from some of my email archives, It should be complete, if I missed 

something let me know.  Also all the newsletters have been converted to PDF format, and will open in a 

new tab and fit your screen.  

 When there are more updates I'll send out more information.  

 Also on a related note, the district Twitter Feed  is public so you can take a look with or without a twitter 

account. If you know of events, happenings or simply other neat stuff let ZC Ken Wenzel know and he 

will can see if we can tweet it out.  

 

Any questions, comments, suggestions contact ZC Ken Wenzel. 

 

 

 Special day for Lions Vision Research Foundation (LVRF) as we celebrate 25 years in 

service.  See end of newsletter for invitation.          

https://twitter.com/Lions22C
http://www.freepik.com/free-vector/party-invitation-free-design_712269.htm
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                                                                    Fundraisers   

 

                                    

        Colesville Lions Club Flea Market will be held as a public event open to Vendors to sell 

personal items new or used on the first four Saturdays in October 22 at a cost of $15.00 per vendor per site 

per day from 8:00 AM to 2:00 PM with setup one hour before and take down one hour after closing (Weather 

Permitting).  Tables can be rented for $5.00 each.  Registration is on site on the day of the Flea Market Event.  

It will be held at the Southern States Turf Center, Inc. located at 1409 Spencerville Rd., Spencerville, 

Maryland 20868.   All Lions Clubs are welcome to setup as our guests at No Vendor Charge!  Contact: 

King Lion Ed Messer at: Moffittmill@verizon.net 

Palisades Georgetown Lions Club is participating in a community Flea Market on October 

23, 2016, from 10am to 4pm, McArthur Boulevard and Arizona Avenue, Washington, D.C.  Contact President 

Lee Wilson for additional information. 

 

 

mailto:Moffittmill@verizon.net
https://www.facebook.com/DCPalisadesGeorgetownLionsClub/
http://www.creativefoyer.com.au/connect/shortnoticeboard
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      LaPlata Lions Club 

QUARTER AUCTION - To benefit the La Plata Lions Club 

Friday, October 28, 2016 

 

The Lion’s Hall (former VFW Lodge), 9370 Crain Hwy, Bel Alton, MD 20611 

Doors open at 6:00 p.m. / Auction begins at 7:00 p.m. 

Call Chrissy Garcia at 240-431-7713 for information. 

Reservations suggested for groups of six or more. 

Paddles are $3 each or 2 for $5 

Featuring products from a number of vendors 

••• Concessions available for purchase ••• 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

How does a quarter auction work? 

All bidders purchase a numbered paddle (or paddles) for $3 for one or two paddles for 

$5 – a ping pong ball with the same number(s) goes into the spin bin. Vendors offer 

items for auction (new, quality items from their companies). Based on the value of the 

item, you bid on the item with quarters. (Example – a $38 baking stone from 

Pampered Chef is up for auction. If you want a chance to win, you pay $0.50 cents for 

each paddle you want to use. Everyone who wants to bid on the item pays $0.50 cents 

to their table worker (per paddle) and raises their paddle up above their head. When all 

bids are in, the spin bin is rotated, mixing the balls up, and a ball is drawn with a 

number on it. If the person with that number placed a bid, they win the item for that 

round.  

If they did not bid, another ball (with a new number) is drawn until someone who 

placed a bid wins. This process continues until all auction items are won. 

Bidding scale for Quarter Auction: 

Retail of $20.99 or less = 1 quarter •••••• $21 - $40.99 = 2 quarters 

$41 - $60.99 = 3 quarters •••••••• $61+ = 4 quarters 

(No bids will be over 4 quarters regardless of the value!) 

 

   Mechanicsville Lions Oyster Scald, October 29, 2016 from 1:00PM to 5:00PM.  $25 per 

basket.  Location, Mechanicsville Lions Club Lot, Mechanicsville, MD between North and South Bound 

lanes’ of Route 5.  Menu: egg basket of scalded oysters, oyster fried, corn bread, cracker, rolls & butter, 

cocktail sauce, vinegar, onions, burgers, hot dogs and drinks.  Contact a Mechanicsville Lion for more 

information.  Club info is on page 41 or District 22-C Roster Book. 

 

Rockville Lions Club annual TRAIN SHOW, Sat. November 12 to November 13, 2016. Contact Lion Ell 

Geib for information, 301-259-2588 or geib@erols.com 

 
 
 

 
 

mailto:geib@erols.com
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LaPlata Lions Club 

 

 

Takoma Park Lions Club - Ham & Nut Fundraiser - Contact IPDG Mike Bigler at 

mike.bigler@verizon.net or 202 438-1686.  They will be selling 12-14lb Southampton Country Ham at 

$62.95, Gourmet (22oz salted Peanuts ($13), Gourmet (22oz unsalted Peanuts ($13); Gourmet Cashews (22oz 

$22); Natural (in-shelled) Pistachios-18oz $18; Peanut Brittle Squares (22oz tin $15); Dark Chocolate 

Covered Peanuts (24oz $18); Double Dipped Milk Chocolate Covered Peanuts (24oz $16); Honey Roasted 

Nuts (22oz $15) and Roasted (in-shell) Peanuts (2lb $7).   All orders MUST be in by December 1, 2016. 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                      

 

                           Bus Trip to Harrington  
                               Raceway and Slots                  

 

                                                            Sponsored By 

 
          La Plata Lions Club 

                                        

       When: November 16, 2016 
 

Where: Bus Leaves La Plata Safeway Parking Lot (Between the gas station and Applebee’s) at 9:00am 
with an additional pickup at the Charles County Mall (Parking lot at the rear entrance to JC Penney’s 

Store) at 9:20am. 
Bus departs from Harrington at 5:00pm. 

 
Cost: $35.00 per person 

($15.00 “free play cash” & $7.00 toward the Lunch Buffet given by Harrington Slots) 

             For Reservations Please Call  

301-934-4203 or email jburick1@verizon.net 

(Reservations and payment due by November 10, 2016) 

 
Proceeds will be used to support 

  La Plata Lions Projects 

mailto:mike.bigler@verizon.net
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                                                           Fruit Sales 

 

                                                                 Upper Marlboro LC 

For the months of November, December and January the Upper Marlboro Lions will be selling fruit.  

Pickup in November will be on November 19th from 9am to noon at the Croom Fire House, 7710 Croom 

Road, Upper Marlboro, MD.  To place an order call (301) 627-6897, (301) 627-3732 or (301) 249-5865, 

between 9am to 8pm (October 21st through October 27th).   

                               

Naval Oranges (10lb carton * 1/5 bushel (14-20 oranges) 

$23.00 

20 lb carton * 2/5 bushel (24-40 oranges) $29.00 

40 lb carton * 4/5 bushel (48-80 oranges) $39.00 

 

Grapefruit  (10lb carton * 1/5 bushel (8-10 grapefruit) $23.00 

20 lb carton * 2/5 bushel (16-24 grapefruit) $29.00 

40 lb carton * 4/5 bushel (32-48 grapefruit) $39.00 

 

Tangelos  (10lb carton * 1/5 bushel (16-30 Tangelos) $23.00 

20 lb carton * 2/5 bushel (32-50 Tangelos) $29.00 

40 lb carton * 4/5 bushel (64-100 Tangelos ) $39.00 

 

Mixed Carton Navels & Grapefruit                                             

(10lb carton * 1/5 bushel (6-8 oranges * 4-5 grapefruit) $23.00 

20 lb carton * 2/5 bushel (14-20 oranges * 8-10 grapefruit) 

$29.00 

40 lb carton * 4/5 bushel (24-40  oranges * 14-20 grapefruit) 

$39.00 

 

Citrus Delight (12 navels * 12 grapefruit * 12 Tangelos) 

$39.00 

 

Triple Charmer (12 navels * 12 grapefruit * 12 apples) $39.00 

 

Mandarins - two 5 lb. bags in each carton (13-20 pieces per 

bag) $26.00 

                                                                                                            

                                                           Christmas Tree’s  

                                                          Laurel LC                                                 

                                                          Palisades/Georgetown LC 

                                                          Sandy Spring LC 

                                                          Suburban LC  

                                                          Upper Marlboro LC 

 

                                                                                                                                                                            

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.vectorsland.com/imgd/l337-fruit-basket-18302.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.vectorsland.com/vector/fruit-basket-18302.html&docid=OUF8UzT82OeoCM&tbnid=WNbbAYPbHcgcxM:&w=518&h=386&bih=985&biw=1920&ved=0ahUKEwji_vu5l7_PAhWIzIMKHVngCV44rAIQMwhlKGIwYg&iact=mrc&uact=8
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   Next LCOF Council meeting will be October 27, 2016.  Please encourage your 

Council members to attend the meetings.   

 

Volunteers needed at the LCOF District 22-C Recycling Center to help sort, wash and calibrate eyeglasses.  

Contact Lion Susan Matthews (see info on page 56 of District 22-C Roster Book) if you can help her out, 

Tuesday and Thursdays.   
 

    
Camp Board Meeting – October 25 At Babes Tavern in Waldorf on route 925, 2890 Old Washington Road. 
All are welcome to attend!  
Camp Advisory Meeting – October 25th at 7:00 PM Meeting will be held October, January, April and July at 
7:00 PM all Club appointed representatives are welcome and encouraged to attend! 
 
Annual Camp Gala – Friday February 10, 2017 Mark your calendar for a Roaring Good Time! If you would 
like to be on the planning committee please contact us 301-870-5858. 

 

  Work Day To Winterize Camp December 3 - The Fall weather brings us into our 

rental season at Lions Camp Merrick were we host various groups who enjoy our beautiful facility. This year 

we have hosted groups such as the boy scouts, church groups, Rehabilitation groups and athletic groups. Our 

rental season keeps growing which means more income and extending our season. The increased business 

pushes back our closing date to winterize cabins and get the facility ready for winter with raking leaves and 

cleaning out gutters. A work list will be sent out to club secretaries in advance. Meals will be provided and we 

appreciate your support   

 

 

Brick Sold To Date - A grand total of 382 bricks have been purchased to date to remember loved ones, 
friends and family. Our next order will go in on October 25th so please contact us if you would like to order a 
brick. 
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February 3 & February 4, 2017 - MD22 Regional Lions Leadership Institute. at Wor-Wic Community 

College in Salisbury, Maryland.  See below registration form: 

 

NOTE:  The 1st Lions to register the basic course from each District in the month of 
October will receive a discount to $75.00 as documented by the postmark date. 
 

MD22 Regional Lions Leadership Institute 
Friday, February 3, 2017 &  

Saturday, February 4, 2017 

 

For more information contact 22C – PDG Kelley Randolph 

kelley22c@aol.com 

April 22, 2017 – District 22-C Social.  District’s Honor Roll Award recipient will be announced.   

 

                                                                             

Lions Clubs International (LCI) Convention in Chicago JUNE 30 - JULY 4, 2017.  Registration $130.00 to 

January 2017 then it goes up.   

KL Rodrick Harris, Rockville LC is renting a coach bus for travel to the International Convention in 

Chicago departing on June 28, 2017 and returning July 5, 2017.  Contact KL Rodrick if interested (301) 

300-6566.    

 
 

Lion Larry Cohen, Silver Spring Leisure World Lions club, has agreed to take over the District 22-C Lions 

e-newsletter .Continue sending your club information, passing’s, fundraisers, etc. to him at 

lionsnewsletter@gmail.com.   If you are not on the distribution list, send your name and email to Lion 

Larry.  

 

                                                   

    Blood Drives in the District  

 

Brandywine Lions Club, Baden VFD, 16608 

Brandywine Road, 301-888-1666 

Dec 1, 2016 

2:30–7 pm,  

 
La Plata Lions Club, all drives are held at the La 

Plata United Methodist Church                                                 

1:30 pm to 7:30 pm. 

October 24, 2016 & December 26, 2016 

 

 

Silver Hill Lions Club 

December 27, 2016 

Clinton American Legion, 12:30-6:00pm 

 

mailto:kelley22c@aol.com
mailto:lionsnewsletter@gmail.com
http://www.freepik.com/free-vector/wedding-invitation-free-design_712239.htm
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://photos.gograph.com/thumbs/CSP/CSP861/k8613944.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.gograph.com/vector-clip-art/blood-donation.html&docid=d3LV3DJ6aQH41M&tbnid=DQSmPcbULKJATM:&w=170&h=152&bih=907&biw=1280&ved=0ahUKEwjvvtPP0KbPAhUFlxoKHY_9Aek4rAIQMwhHKEUwRQ&iact=mrc&uact=8
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On Saturday, October 15, 2016, a number of lions from District 22-C participated in the Lions Vision 

Research Foundation, Aim for Sight fundraiser at Pin Tail Point Farms, Queensbury, Maryland.  This was 

the Seventh Annual event of sports clay shooting with over 100 shooters registered.   

 

Those sighted at the event from District 22-C were: DG Steve (Lion Fran) Borsh (Calvert County Lions); 

PDGs Kelley Randolph (Lion Charlie Spadone) (South Gate-Clinton Lions), Sandi Halterman (Gateway 

Lions), CS Mary Dehart (South Gate-Clinton Lions), Lions Mark (Thelma) LeRoux (South Potomac 

Lions); Jim  D’Amico(Calvert County Lions);   Lois Barb and Leader Dog Liberty (Silver Hill Lions). 

 

 

                  
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

                                 
                                   

 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=club+activities+graphics&id=BBD51972535ADC7C5404DE6466CDB053504F7C71&FORM=IQFRBA
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                                                Highlighting  
 

                                                  Our District 22-C Chairperson is PDG Mike Bigler 
 

A little history:  The ideas behind Lions Quest dates back to 1975, when a teenager named Rick Little set out 

on a “quest” to help other young people develop the skills and strength of character needed to succeed as 

adults. Rick conducted a survey of over 2,000 high school students to determine the issues that concerned 

those most and consulted experienced teachers who suggested including a teacher workshop which would 

serve as a classroom model.  The program was so successful at the high school level that soon middle and 

elementary schools were asking for age appropriate positive youth development programs.  Little eventually 

founded and served as chief executive officer of the International Youth Foundation.    

 

In 1984, Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) gave its first grant to Quest International to help further 

expand the program. From that point, support of Quest became a key tenet of LCIF’s service to youth. For the 

next eighteen years, LCIF supported Quest at the organizational level through grants and technical 

collaboration, and at the local level through club involvement in community implementation of the program in 

schools. 

 

LCIF took formal ownership of Lions Quest on September 30, 2002. To date, LCIF has awarded more 

than 360 grants for a cumulative total of more than $20 million to expand or establish Lions Quest programs 

across the United States and around the world. Since that time, the program has grown to include 40 

languages in over 90 countries across the globe. 

Lions have been key to the success and expansion of Lions Quest, supporting the program through local 

funding, coordinating teacher training, co-hosting parent meetings, speaking to youth, and undertaking joint 

service projects with students. 

Of personal note:  Many of you may still remember Lion Helen Thiers from the former Oxon Hill Friendly Lions.  She 

was one of the lions who spearheaded trying to get the Quest program in District 22-C (specifically Prince George’s 

County), back in about 1999, however, due to County having the D.A.R.E. program already in place, they were not 

real receptive to this new program.  Lion Helen did have some seminars with teachers and some lions to educate and 

Certify them in the Quest Program, one of them being a young lion name Sandi Halterman. 

 

What is Lions Quest? Lions Quest is a life skills and prevention program of Lions Clubs International 

Foundation, implemented in more than 50 countries around the world. Lions Quest programs teach young 

people skills necessary for everyday success. These skills include: • Learning to accept responsibility • 

Communicating effectively • Setting goals • Making healthy decisions • Resisting pressure to use alcohol 

and drugs 

http://www.iyfnet.org/
http://www.lcif.org/EN/index.php
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.ilovegkr.com/graphics/misc/didyouknow.png&imgrefurl=http://www.ilovegkr.com/&docid=WGOLeWFxLASfbM&tbnid=sh3FnWqINyUrLM:&w=350&h=188&bih=907&biw=1280&ved=0ahUKEwi4_4XK0abPAhWMcBoKHSPFB0QQMwhAKBwwHA&iact=mrc&uact=8
https://www.lions-quest.org/
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Lions Quest programs: • Provide high-quality, research-based classroom resources for teachers and age-

appropriate learning material for students • Present opportunities for students to learn and practice skills that 

build and enhance positive relationships • Involve the family and community in supporting the healthy 

development of young people 

 

Skills for Growing through a series of thematic teaching units, Skills for Growing will help create a classroom 

environment that nurtures and enhances learning. This primary school program contains thematic units 

designed to teach young learners how to make positive decisions and maintain positive self-esteem. Skills for 

Adolescence The most widely used of the three Lions Quest programs worldwide, Skills for Adolescence 

helps middle school youth, parents and teachers cope with the physical, emotional and social challenges of the 

early adolescent years. The program builds important competencies by promoting positive social attitudes, 

respect and responsibility, while serving as a strong prevention tool – guiding young people toward healthy 

choices and a drug and violence-free lifestyle. Skills for Action A unique secondary school (high school) 

curriculum, Skills for Action combines the development of personal, social and thinking skills with service-

learning to help young people improve self-confidence and build resilience, maintain connectedness to school, 

engage in real-life issues and learn 21st century workplace skills. The flexible design of the program provides 

a valuable curriculum in a broad range of settings.   

 

Worldwide Impact Educators from more than 50 countries have been trained to implement Lions Quest, 

making it one of the most widely-used life skills programs in the world. To date: • More than 420,000 

educators have been certified worldwide • Materials have been translated into 30 languages • Nearly 12 

million young people have benefited from Lions Quest programs 

 

Teacher Training and Professional Development in order to ensure the quality of the program, all educators 

must complete a Lions Quest training workshop before they can teach the curricula. Only Lions Quest 

certified teachers can obtain program materials. In some countries, certified teachers are eligible for 

professional development credit or other recognition. An individual school, a Lions club or district, or a 

government entity can sponsor a Lions Quest workshop 

 

If you would like more information on this Quest program, contact our District 22-C Chairperson    

PDG Mike Bigler, Roster Book page 62, Lions Opportunities for Youth (Lions Quest Program).  
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